



Monthly Newsletter

April 2020

clubhouse

President's Letter

I hope this letter finds you and your family healthy and safe. April is usually a busy month for the neighborhood and this year it looks a little different. As we continue our shelter in place, please know that we are all still a community. I know many neighbors have offered to shop for others and help in many ways. I know that we have a lot of essential workers in the neighborhood. I want to remind you that we are here for you, please do not be afraid to reach out if you need anything!

The LCHOA Board election results were reviewed during the March meeting. Angela Ford was reelected as Lee's Crossing Treasurer and Board members John Branham, Chad Ellis, and Phil Karp were re-elected to the Board. Walt Walker was selected to continue as secretary for the next year. I am happy to announce that Phil Karp was elected as our President. I have enjoyed serving the neighborhood as the President for the past 3 years and I am excited to see what Phil has in store for us!

We would like to get a head start this year on graduation banners for the front of the neighborhood. Included in this newsletter is information on how to submit graduate names.

The swim team is still on hold at this time and as soon as we have any updates, we will let you know.

I know this is a tough time for everyone, but I hope you are making the most if it. Please contact me with any questions or concerns. Thanks!

Melissa

WANT TO RENT THE CLUBHOUSE?

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail Chad Ellis at 678-907-1227 or ellisutigers@gmail.com. The cost to rent the clubhouse is \$75. In addition, a rental deposit of \$250 is required. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.

NOTE: All scheduled events for April have been cancelled

Upcoming Neighborhood Party Dates

April 19 - Spring Fest - CANCELLED

TBD - Easter Egg Hunt (Burruss) - CANCELLED

May 2 - Kentucky Derby

May 24 - Pool Opening

TBD - Dive in Movie

July 4 - 4th of July parade/cookout

August 15 - Mexican Trivia

September 6 - Pool Closing

October 18 - Octoberfest

TBD - Tailgate Party



Calendar of Events – In April in and Around the Marietta Square





For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta's website: https://www.visitmariettaga.com/events/2020-04/

GRADUATION BANNERS

As has been tradition, Lee's Crossing will recognize high school and college graduates on banners at the entrance to the neighborhood. To have your high school or college graduate recognized on the banner, send the student name and school to Joe Fenton at joseph.fenton@comcast.net.

Joe will send a return email acknowledging the receipt of the name. Student names must be submitted on or before Friday, May 1, 2020 at 3:00PM for the student's name to be on the banner. This is a hard deadline.



Neighborhood Business

Great landscaping value!

Hi my name is Jacob Wilfong, I have been mowing lawns for about five years now, and this year my sister and I want to mow lawns to make money to save for college and for driving expenses. My services include: lawn mowing, weed whacking, edging and leaf blowing.

Prices:

- \$30 for a normal lot (all services included)
- \$45 for a corner lot (all services included)
- \$25 for weed kill upon request (chemical treatment only)

If interested please contact me either via email or cell phone:

- Jacob4504@icloud.com
- 770-833-0027



Neighborhood Notaries

Greg Amaden	Lee's Trace	770-429-9264
Angela G. Ford	Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Carolyn Richardson	Cedar Branch Court	770-427-9900
Frank Harris	Idlewyld	404-580-9463

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone number to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the May Newsletter is April 28. Any submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.

Newsletter Editor: Gary Baker e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net

The LCHA Newsletter, Facebook Page and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter, Facebook Page and Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

Lee's Crossing Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/groups/leescrossinghoa/

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe Fenton at 770-329-2669 for mailbox post paint or placards.

Clubhouse Rental: Call Chad Ellis at 678-907-1227 or e-mail ellisutigers@gmail.com

Tennis Court Reservations: <u>www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc</u>

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: Icswimtennis

Board Members

Melissa Drehs, President 413 Lee's Trace	216-392-1424	John Branham, Director 1079 Foreststone Way	678-458-4781
Joe Fenton, Director 1068 Foreststone Way	770-329-2669	Walt Walker, Secretary 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755
Chad Ellis, Director 545 Basil Court	678-907-1227	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Phil Karp, Director 1159 Chestnut Hill Circle	404-599-5031	ACC Manager Judi Floyd jffloyd1035@gmail.com	404-808-5390

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com